MISSIONARIES TO JAPAN

Dan and Terri Gardner 610 Whiskey Rd NW Apt 311 Isanti, MN 55040 763-245-2167 dnt2gardner@gmail.com

Dan

Terri

April 2025

Dear Pastors, Supporters, and Friends,

An update on things going on with the Gardners:

In January, we traveled to Arizona to be with Terri's dad. He will be 92 this year. I was also able to preach at the church her dad attends in Tucson. Then on the 29th I had two stents put in; everything went well. I'm now doing PT to help get me back into shape and figure out if everything is working well. So far everything is going well.

In February, Terri came down with a sciatic nerve problem that was causing her a lot of pain and we were not sure if we were going to make our trip to Japan or not. With the fibromyalgia problem and

the pain in her sciatic, it seemed impossible to make a trip. But the Lord intervened and took most of the pain away so we could travel to Japan March 10.

We were in Japan for three weeks and attended the Bible Conference and Bible College graduation. I also was in two board meetings related to the Bible College. We were able to help with many things that went on during that time. From there we traveled down to Okinawa, and I was able to preach three times at three different churches. It was a great blessing to be in the churches and preach the Word of God.

We returned to the States on March 31...three days later, April 4, we went directly to a Missions Emphasis meeting in one of our churches in Delaware. We had a great time, and the Lord blessed greatly.

We want you to know that we are available for Missions Emphasis and Conferences, so please let us know if you would be interested in having us for any of these. Thank you so much for your faithful support and prayers for us. We pray that you had a great and blessed Resurrection Sunday celebrating our Risen Saviour. Sincerely in Christ,



Dan and Terri Gardner







本

"Proclaiming the Risen Son to the land of the rising sun"